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When Lowell arrived, he saw Rory standing by the car, smoking. 

Thinking that Rory was becoming impatient, Lowell quickly pulled over, got 

out, and hurried over, saying, “Mr. Casper, I’ve called the tow truck. It should 

be here soon.” 

Rory looked up at the sound of Lowell’s voice, stubbed out the cigarette in his 

hand, and said, “Give me your car keys.” 

Lowell didn’t dare say anything and silently handed him the keys. 

Rory got into Lowell’s car, his expression icy, and before long, he drove away. 

Lowell remained standing by the side of the road and watched as the car 

retreated. Rory was being inexplicably weird today. 

He knew a thing or two about Rory, having worked for him for so many years. 

One frown from Rory could tell Lowell what he was feeling. 

But tonight was different. Lowell could clearly tell that Rory was angry, but 

there was something unspeakable in it. 

Lowell couldn’t guess what his boss was thinking, so he decided to not dwell 

on it. 

The traffic lights turned red and Devin’s car came to a slow halt. 

Becky was in a good mood as she turned to look up at Devin. She thought he 

was pleasant company tonight. 

“Do you think I’m narrow-minded?” she asked him. 

It was a small thing, but it had remained in her mind. 
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“Yes,” Devin said, turning and looking back at her, a faint smile on his lips. 

Becky frowned and made to say something, but Devin added, “But also very 

cute.” 

“Cute?” 

This was the first time that Becky had heard someone use the words “narrow-

minded” and “cute” in the same sentence. 

“Yes,” Devin answered seriously, but his eyes were smiling. 

Becky couldn’t stand his stare. She pursed her lips and turned away. “Devin, 

you really are a playboy, full of sweet words.” 

“Becky,” Devin called out abruptly. His voice was serious, devoid of banter. 

“Yes?” Becky answered. She stopped smiling at the seriousness in his tone. 

“Do you mind that I have many ex-girlfriends?” 

He was careful about the words he was using. 

Becky’s eyebrows shot up as she said, “No.” 

One would only be possessive of the person they loved. 

Becky had no romantic feelings for Devin, and she was just moved by what he 

had done for her. She didn’t mind if he had many ex-girlfriends. 

In her marriage with Rory, the only thing Becky had learned was to be 

rational. She knew Devin was a playboy, and falling in love with a playboy 

would hurt her in the end. 

Her words seemed to dim the light in Devin’s beautiful eyes. “If I were not the 

kind of person that people made me out to be, would you fall in love with me?” 

“There’s no if in the world,” Becky said before pointing at the traffic lights. “We 

should go now.” 



Devin looked at her for a second longer and started the car again. 

Becky pursed her lips. She didn’t know if it was her illusion, but Devin seemed 

to be implying something when he looked at her just now. 

But she was right. There was no if in the world. 
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Becky was tired after all the things that had happened tonight. She didn’t say anything, 
and neither did Devin. Silence ensued in the car. 

As they were passing through downtown, Devin asked, “Do you want to eat 
something?” 

Becky looked momentarily at him and said, “No. Maybe next time.” 

All she wanted to do right now was go home, take a hot shower, and get some good 
sleep. 

It was already 11 p.m. when the car stopped before her apartment building. 

Becky unfastened her seat belt and got out of the car. She said to Devin, “Thank you for 
driving me home tonight.” 

At her words, Devin stopped what he was doing and placed a hand on the steering 
wheel, tapping thoughtfully on it. He looked at her through the half-open window and 
asked, “When will be the next time?” 

Becky was about to turn around and enter her apartment building, but she paused at his 
question. When she realized what he meant, she smiled and said, “It depends on when 
I’ll run into you again.” 

She waved her hand as she turned around and walked into the building. 

The elevator was empty at this time. 



Becky looked at herself in the elevator wall, her mind replaying the events of the night. 

The elevator doors opened. Becky came back to her senses and walked out. 

Her apartment was at the end of the corridor. But as soon as she walked out, she saw 
Rory standing beside the windows. 

This was a rare visit. 

Becky sneered as she walked over to him. 

“Were you waiting for me?” she asked, smiling, but her eyes glinted coldly. 

Becky had never, not even fleetingly, looked at him like this before. Her eyes always lit 
up when she looked at him. 

But things had changed after their divorce. 

Now, she seemed to view him as just another stranger or an enemy. 

Rory couldn’t tell what he felt. All he understood was that something seemed to be 
pressing down on him, making it difficult for him to breathe. He had never felt like this 
before and this irritated him to no end. 

“What do you want, Becky?” he asked. 

Becky smiled at his words and said, “What do I want? I think I should be asking you this 
question.” 

Rory’s face darkened, seeing that she wasn’t going to admit it. “You got the reporters, 
and you said all that to them on purpose. You exposed Raina to the public to make 
people think that I and my family wronged you. Am I right?” 

Becky burst into laughter and her eyes looked colder. “Don’t forget that you were the 
one to propose marriage to me. But did you do your duty as a husband over the past 
three years? Did you speak for me when your family tormented me? Did you defend me 
when Babette made things difficult for me?” 

She paused and took a deep breath before continuing, “You think you didn’t do anything 
wrong since you didn’t cheat on me or abuse me, don’t you? Marriage is a sacred thing. 
You wronged me the 

moment you wanted to marry me to use me as a shield, and not as a wife! As for what 
happened tonight, yes, I just wanted the public to know your relationship with Raina. 
Don’t you know why? Didn’t you marry me to cover up your relationship with her? Why 
can’t I fight back? At least, I did it fairly and above board, unlike you!” 



Becky paused again. This time, she looked at him and said coldly, enunciating every 
word, “Rory, you are the most disgusting person I have ever seen.” 
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“Rory, you are the most disgusting person I have ever seen.” 

Rory recalled what Becky had said to him. 

He looked at the closed door before him, his expression and mood a dark storm. 

He didn’t know how long he had been standing there. It wasn’t until he heard footsteps 
in the corridor that he turned around and left. 

Aiken was dancing with two beautiful girls at a bar when the bartender came over and 
pulled his sleeve. He was about to lose his temper, but the bartender raised his phone 
which showed that Rory was calling him. He suppressed his anger and pushed away 
the two women beside him. 

The bartender knew that Aiken didn’t like to be disturbed. But seeing that his phone 
rang for a long time and that the call was from Rory, he thought it right to remind Aiken. 

In the twinkling of the bar lights, the anger on Aiken’s face faded. He pulled out some 
money from his pocket, handed it to the bartender, and thanked him. 

Although he was angry that he was disturbed while having fun, he didn’t vent it on the 
bartender. 

The bartender thanked Aiken profusely. 

Aiken answered the phone as he made his way to the sound insulation room on the 
second floor. 

He lit a cigarette as he spoke into the phone. “It’s late. Did you want to talk to me about 
love or money?” 

“I’m in T1. Come on up.” After that, Rory hung up. 



Aiken’s eyebrows shot up. He had the feeling that there was something wrong with 
Rory. 

It was a coincidence that Rory was also in the bar. 

Aiken stubbed out the cigarette and went to T1. 

T1 was on the third floor and completely soundproof. When he entered, he couldn’t hear 
the noise downstairs. 

As a regular customer, Aiken knew where T1 was without even looking. When he 
arrived, he knocked on the door and said, “It’s me.” 

He then pushed it open and walked in. 

He laughed at the sight of the wine on the table. “What’s going? It isn’t like you to be 
drowning your sorrows in alcohol!” 

Rory was an unsentimental man. Aiken had known him for years and had never known 
him to get drunk to drown his sorrows. 

There were two bottles of wine on the table, and Rory was holding a glass in his hand. 
Aiken knew at one glance that there was something unpleasant on Rory’s mind. 

As Rory’s friend of more than twenty years, Aiken was obviously not one to take 
pleasure in Rory’s misfortune. 

Aiken stopped laughing and sat down beside Rory. “Tell me, who makes you so angry 
that you’re drinking alone?” 

Rory stared coldly at Aiken for a while before he asked, “Did I hurt Becky?” 

Aiken was stunned to hear this. He raised a hand, intending to touch Rory’s forehead, 
but Rory swatted it away. 

“Let me see if you have a fever. Why else would you ask such a question?” Aiken said. 

“If you don’t want to talk properly, get out!” 

Aiken had to give up, seeing that Rory was getting angry. “Okay. Do you want to hear 
the truth?” 

Rory didn’t say anything, merely looked at him as if he was looking at an idiot. 

Aiken raised his hands in surrender. “To be honest, Becky made the right decision to 
divorce you. Do you understand me?” 
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The meaning behind Aiken’s words was obvious. He said Becky had made the right 
decision to divorce Rory. It meant that even Aiken thought that Becky shouldn’t have 
married Rory in the first place. 

Rory froze. Without another word, he swirled his glass of wine before downing it in one 
go. 

Aiken sighed at Rory’s silence. He said cautiously, “To be honest, didn’t you marry 
Becky just because your grandpa forced your hand? We used to think that you hired 
Becky to play the role of your wife.” 

But nobody had realized that Becky took the marriage so seriously. 

When Becky married Rory, they all thought that Rory had hired her to deceive Elmore. 

It didn’t matter if Rory liked Raina or not. The fact that Elmore was forcing Rory to marry 
another girl of the same status had probably left him with no choice but to hire someone 
to play the role of his wife. 

To these rich people, solving things with money was easy. 

But obviously, Rory and Becky’s marriage was not that simple and money couldn’t solve 
whatever was between them. 

Rory had thought that Becky had married him for money, but the truth was that she had 
done it for love. 

When Becky married into the Casper family, everyone thought she did it for money. But 
how ironic a thought that was! It turned out that she was the daughter of the richest man 
in Bluepond. She wasn’t lacking in money. 

Rory looked up at him with a dark face and said, “I never thought of divorcing her.” 



Aiken looked at his childhood friend for a long minute and asked, “But were you a good 
husband to her? If it weren’t for the fact that we’ve known each other for so many years, 
I would have slapped you, 

Rory.” 

Everyone in the upper class of Courtbush knew that Denise and Babette had worked 
together to deal with Becky again and again. 

It was true that Becky had made a fool of herself on important occasions, but it was 
because they had set her up. 

She might have been Rory’s wife, but nobody had thought of her as Mrs. Casper. 

In the past, Aiken thought that Becky deserved this treatment, thinking she was a gold 
digger. 

But now, he knew that she hadn’t married Rory for money. She had done it for love. 

No matter how biased he was towards Rory, he couldn’t side with him on this. 

“When you married Becky, did you tell her that you were a contractual couple? Did you 
ever tell her that your relationship was based on money and that your contract could be 
canceled if you guys were happy together?” 

“No.” 

Aiken clicked his tongue. “Tsk! Tsk! You proposed marriage, didn’t you? She married 
you because she loved you with all her heart. You didn’t treat her as a wife after you got 
married. You didn’t care when she felt bad. Is that what a husband would do? Or do you 
think you were qualified to be a husband just because you didn’t cheat on her or abuse 
her?” 

Aiken paused before continuing slowly, “Or did you think that she didn’t deserve you 
from the very beginning?” 

Aiken’s words hit the nail on the head. Rory opened his mouth, wanting to say 
something to refute him, but was at a loss for words. 

It was true that he had never felt sorry for Becky. He had proposed to marry her, yes, 
but it was because she had set him up that night. 

He didn’t think he was wrong. Everything that had happened was because of that night. 

If Becky hadn’t set him up, he wouldn’t have thought of marrying her and she wouldn’t 
have had to marry him. 



Rory sat there for a while, his eyes closed, before he said, “She set me up that night.” 

Aiken still had a lot to say, not wanting to waste the rare opportunity to scold Rory. 

But he had barely finished getting everything off his chest when Rory’s words cut him 
off. 

At this, something seemed to occur to Aiken out of the blue. 

“Have you ever thought that maybe Becky was also a victim that night?” 
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Aiken usually fooled around, but when he became serious, he meant business. 

His question awakened Rory. 

Rory had never investigated what really happened that night. 

His wine was spiked at the time. Coincidentally, Lowell was on his day off. Rory 
staggered back to his room and called someone. Soon, the door was pushed open by a 
woman, who knew him and called his name, saying that she had fallen for him a long 
time ago. 

He was drugged and his senses were impaired. He was slow in reaction when the 
woman threw herself at him. 

Besides, Elmore had been pushing him to get married at the time. That night, he didn’t 
think much, and one thing led to another. In a word, he slept with her. 

But truth be told, Rory didn’t remember much of what happened that night. Driven by 
the drug, he went out of control and didn’t even know how things started and when they 
ended. He only knew that when he woke up the next day, he saw Becky lying beside 
him. 

He took a quick shower, settled on the chair, lit a cigarette, and then made the decision 
to get married. 



It was indeed him who proposed that they get married. Becky had initially refused him 
because she felt that he didn’t need to take responsibility for what happened. Rory, on 
the other hand, thought that she was just playing hard to get, so he didn’t say much and 
simply insisted on getting married. 

Married life didn’t make much difference to him. Although they lived together, he was 
too busy with work and was rarely home. 

He had always thought that he was set up by Becky that night, so he hadn’t laid a finger 
on her throughout their three-year message. 

It was the first time in his life that he had been set up like this. He knew that she loved 
him, so he couldn’t let her get her way. 

But now, Aiken suggested that perhaps Becky was also a victim that night. 

Rory had never thought about that. After the incident, he wanted to marry Becky so that 
his grandfather would stop nagging him. So he never even asked Lowell to investigate 
the whole thing. 

Four years had passed and now Aiken suddenly brought it up. Only now did it occur to 
Rory that he never figured out what happened that night. 

Aiken, who had known Rory for so many years, knew his words hit the nail on the head 
when his friend’s expression changed. 

He looked at Rory for a while and felt that he was a poor soul who had been dumped. 

Feeling pity for his friend, Aiken patted him on the shoulder and said, “Don’t think too 
much now. Your priority now is to find out what happened that night.” 

There was another thing that Aiken decided not to mention, which was that he felt that it 
wasn’t Becky who set him up. Judging from Becky’s attitude towards Rory after their 
divorce, Aiken doubted she was capable of such a ploy. After all, she didn’t want to 
have anything to do with him now. 

But in the end, Aiken was just kind-hearted and decided not to say anything more to stir 
the pot. 

After casting a glance at Aiken, Rory put down the glass in his hand, stood up, and left. 

Aiken hurried to catch up with him. “Hey, where are you going?” 

With a cold expression, Rory ignored Aiken’s question and proceeded to dial Lowell’s 
number. 



At about eleven o’clock in the evening, Lowell was awakened by the sound of his phone 
ringing. “Mr. Casper?” 

“Find out who drugged me that night four years ago!” 

Lowell was in a daze from having just woken up. When Rory’s order finally registered, 
he completely sobered up and said, “Got it, Mr. Casper.” 

After saying that, Lowell jumped out of bed and immediately set out to investigate. 

Rory glanced at Devin in front of him. His dark eyes were as cold as ice. 
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Meeting Rory’s gaze, Devin didn’t smile as he usually did. His eyes were filled with 
coldness. “Let’s take this outside.” 

He had wanted to teach Rory a lesson for a long time now. 

Rory sneered. “Okay. Where?” 

He hadn’t vented his anger all day. 

Alcohol made people reckless. He had wanted to pour out his bitterness to Aiken, but 
his words only made Rory more frustrated. 

Now that he bumped into Devin, Rory didn’t want to hold his anger in anymore. 

“Come with me.” 

Devin shot Rory a cold glance, snorted, and then got in his car. 

Aiken turned to look at Rory and asked, “Rory, you must be joking, right?” 

They were both grown men. Mature adults were supposed to be capable of solving 
problems without resorting to violence. 



If the two of them fought, Aiken wondered if he should try to stop them or cheer them 
up. 

Rory didn’t want to waste his breath on Aiken anymore. He dragged him to his car and 
barked, “Start the car and follow him!” 

Aiken couldn’t help but chuckle. “It’s good you still remember that you drank! How 
responsible of you!” 

Without hesitation, Rory kicked Aiken in the stomach. Caught off guard, Aiken almost 
fell to the ground. After steadying himself, he gritted his teeth and glared at Rory for a 
while. Finally, he threw up his hands in defeat and said, “Forget it. I owe you one 
anyway.” 

Given how late in the night it was, there was no other place open except late-night food 
stalls, bars, and clubs. 

Truth be told, there were many places suitable for a fight. They just needed to find an 
empty lot or something. 

Devin drove to a nearby river. It was past midnight already, so no one was out on a walk 
by the river. 

After taking off his coat and loosening the two buttons of his shirt, Devin got out of the 
car and stood under the street lamp. When Rory followed suit, Devin rolled up his 
sleeves and rushed to him, waving his fist at him. “I’ve been tolerating you for too long!” 

“Really? I feel the same way!” 

Then, the two collided and began to fight. Aiken, who was about to get out of the car, 
was frightened and quickly closed the door. He sat inside and watched them quietly. 

The two men punched and kicked each other. It was obvious that they were going all 
out, as neither of them were willing to lose. 

Aiken didn’t dare to stop the fight. If he went out, there was a high chance that he 
wouldn’t succeed and an even higher chance that he’d get caught in the crossfire. In the 
heat of the moment, he doubted either of the two men would care about his well-being. 

Devin had been suppressing his anger for a long time. He had always disliked Rory and 
wanted to teach him a lesson. But in the past, Rory was Becky’s husband, so he 
couldn’t do anything about it no 

matter how angry he was. 



He knew that if he beat Rory up because of Becky, the Casper family would give her 
hell. 

But now the situation was different. Becky and Rory had divorced, so he didn’t have to 
worry about the Casper family making things difficult for her. 

Thinking of this, Devin threw punches faster and heavier. 

After being punched in the face, Rory felt dizzy for a moment, but he quickly gathered 
his bearings. When Devin’s fist came at him again, he bent down to dodge and took the 
opportunity to kick Devin. 

It seemed that the two men were going to beat each other to death. Aiken finally got out 
of the car and yelled, “Stop! Stop right now! If you keep fighting like this, you’ll be on the 
news tomorrow!” 

But no one listened to him. Seeing that Rory was at a disadvantage, Aiken hurried to 
stop Devin. “Devin, that’s enough! He’s drunk! That’s not fair, is it?” 

“Fuck you! He’s the one taking unfair advantage!” Devin roared and refused to slow 
down even though Aiken tried to stop him. He punched Rory in the face and said, “Why 
didn’t you treat your own wife well while you two were married? Why would you marry 
her in the first place if you didn’t even like her? Rory, you are a fucking scumbag!” 

If Devin hadn’t been late, he would never have let Rory marry Becky. 
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Aiken pulled Rory and Devin apart. Rory came to his senses after receiving a few 
punches from Devin. He raised a hand and wiped the blood from the corner of his 
mouth. He looked up at Devin, sneering as he said, “You’re not really falling in love with 
Becky, are you?” 

He then paused before adding scornfully, “But you know what? I married her before 
you. You are a loser! What a pity! You lost this time. Completely.” 

“Rory!” Devin roared. 



Aiken noticed that Devin was preparing to punch Rory again and reached out a hand to 
stop him. “Devin, stop. He’s drunk and talking nonsense. Don’t try to argue with a drunk 
man! Moreover, he ended up drinking so much tonight because he was upset that 
Becky didn’t talk to him.” 

“Aiken, just shut up, will you?” 

Rory was indeed drunk. Aiken had found that before he had arrived, Rory had already 
drunk a bottle of wine by himself. The two of them had drunk two more bottles. 

At Rory’s words, Aiken scoffed. “You think I’m not making sense? Anyway, come on. 
We should leave, or Devin will not let you go!” 

Rory had indeed drunk a lot, but he was sober. Aiken’s words seemed to make him very 
unhappy. 

What did his drinking have to do with Becky? 

What was more, he was amused by the fact that a playboy like Devin would claim to 
love Becky so much. 

Rory pushed Aiken away. “Get out! Don’t touch me!” 

He then turned to look at Devin and said, “What a pity! Becky loves me, not you.” 

The cold wind sobered Devin up. He smiled sarcastically at Rory and said, “You are 
right. So what? You lost her! She is not your wife anymore! She is not Mrs. Casper 
anymore! And she will be my wife!” 

Devin continued to stare at Rory before realizing that there was no need to talk with 
Rory. 

Becky would not forgive Rory no matter what, and Devin didn’t think she was the type to 
go back to such a man. 

Rory being a jerk meant that Devin had a chance to win Becky’s heart. 

Devin smiled at this thought and said, “Rory, I hope you will watch and smile when I 
marry Becky.” 

“Let’s see if you will live such a day!” 

Both parties had landed fierce punches and kicks in this fight. But Rory seemed to be in 
a worse status than Devin. 



Rory frowned as he watched Devin drive away. He recovered after a while and said to 
Aiken, “Take me back.” 

“Sure, Mr. Casper. I must have owed you in my previous life!” Aiken said, rolling his 
eyes as he opened the car door. He sighed, watching Rory settle down in the car. “I 
think Devin has fallen in love with Becky.” 

Rory froze in the middle of fastening his seat belt. The corners of his mouth turned 
down as he said roughly, “So what? Do you also love her?” 

Aiken believed a man like Rory deserved to be single all his life. 

Aiken was about to say more, but he shut up at the thought of Rory’s temper flaring. 

Twenty minutes later, Aiken’s car stopped at Rory’s apartment building. Aiken turned to 
look at Rory’s wounded face, his sympathy bubbling up. “Have you ever thought about 
why you don’t want to divorce Becky?” 

Rory, who had fallen asleep, opened his eyes and looked at him coldly. “Because I have 
no intention of marrying again.” 

“If that person wasn’t Becky, would you marry her?” Aiken persisted, unwilling to give 
up. 

Rory didn’t say anything this time. 

After a long, cold silence, he replied, “I don’t love Becky. You don’t need to sound me 
out.” 

He got out of the car and slammed the door shut behind him. 

Aiken was annoyed as he watched Rory’s retreating back. 

“Poor man! He doesn’t realize he’s jealous,” he muttered under his breath. 
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What happened outside the hotel was posted online at two o’clock in the morning. 
Despite the quiet night, Becky’s words and the sudden appearance of Rory’s true love, 
Raina, shocked many night owls. 

The topic gained traction quickly. By seven o’clock that morning, the topic of “Rory’s 
True Love, Raina” had become the most searched keywords on the Internet. 

Denise received countless messages and screenshots from her friends. When she 
woke up and saw the news, she was stunned. 

Her brother was a trending topic again! 

“Wasn’t Raina in a coma abroad? When did she come back?” she murmured. 

A million questions swirled in Denise’s head, but she couldn’t answer any of them. 

Elmore got up at around six o’clock. After a quick morning exercise, he sat in the garden 
for some respite and listened to his secretary report all the latest developments. 

Of course, Elmore was not fond of gossip. He listened to the news and gossip related to 
the company and the Casper family. As for other things, he had no interest. 

His secretary didn’t dare to hide such a big thing. He handed the tablet to Elmore and 
reported, “Mr. Casper, Rory has become a trending topic again.” 

“A company-related matter I presume?” 

The secretary smiled awkwardly. “No. It is related to Becky.” 

At the mention of Becky, Elmore’s expression instantly darkened. “Then this can’t be a 
good thing.” 

He took the tablet and put on his glasses. 

Five minutes later, Elmore was so angry that he smashed the tablet onto the ground. 
“Bullshit! Becky has crossed the line! She thinks she can confuse right and wrong just 
because she’s Stevie’s daughter?” 

The secretary knew that Elmore loathed Becky, so he didn’t dare to defend her. 

It wasn’t until Elmore had vented his anger that he spoke up cautiously. “Mr. Casper, 
there are a lot of negative comments on this matter. Should we ask Rory to clarify it?” 

Elmore calmed down and replayed the video. Only then did something occur to him. 
“When did Raina come back?” 



“I don’t know either.” 

Elmore’s eyes flashed coldly. “Where is Rory?” 

“The butler said that he didn’t come home last night.” 

“Then tell him to come back right now!” 

Later that morning, Elmore sat in the living room with a long face. Denise and the others 
were all shocked when they went downstairs. 

Rory had a long and rough night. He drank a lot and got into a fight with Devin. He was 
still asleep when the butler called him. 

The butler reported that his grandfather wanted to see him. 

Rory sat up in bed and said, “Okay.” 

As soon as he opened his mouth, the sharp pain at the corner of his mouth reminded 
him of what happened last night. 

After hanging up, Rory checked his phone and saw all the messages Raina and Babette 
sent him half an hour ago. 

Instantly, he knew that something was wrong. He logged onto Twitter and saw the video 
of Becky last night at the hotel. 

While getting dressed, Rory called Lowell. Coincidentally, Lowell was just about to call 
Rory to tell him about the news on the Internet. 

It seemed that Rory already knew about it. 

He answered the phone and asked cautiously, “Yes, Mr. Casper?” 

“Delete the video online! And find out who posted it!” Rory roared. He would teach the 
person a lesson. 

Lowell answered immediately, “Okay, Mr. Casper. I’ll do it right away.” 

Without saying a word, Rory hung up, his expression dark and cold. 

He looked at himself in the mirror. The swelling on his left cheek was obvious. Clearly, 
Devin didn’t pull his punches last night. 

Rory touched his swollen cheek gingerly, washed his face, and brushed his teeth 
expressionlessly. As soon as he got dressed, he went straight to his grandfather’s. 



The butler had been waiting for Rory at the gate. When he saw Rory’s car pull up, he 
quickly opened the gate and let Rory in. 

Rory got out of the car. When the butler saw the bruise on Rory’s face, he was slightly 
stunned. 

Before he could react, Rory strode straight into the villa. 
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By the time Rory arrived, Elmore was furious thanks to Denise’s stirring of the pot. 

Elmore was already fuming since earlier that morning, but he managed to calm down a 
little. However, just as he was about to ask about Raina, Denise suddenly said, 
“Grandpa, do you think Becky’s targeting our family? Now that she’s come out as the 
daughter of the richest man in Bluepond, is she deliberately throwing us under the bus?” 

Elmore was already angry to begin with. And now, hearing Denise’s musing, he flew 
into a rage. 

Not long ago, Stevie came with a suitcase of gold bars, saying it was to cover Becky’s 
living expenses over the past three years. Stevie’s implication was clear; he wanted to 
draw a clear line between the two families. The suitcase of gold bars was a tool to 
satirize the Casper family. 

Elmore was a proud man and hated losing face the most. When the news that Becky 
was Stevie’s daughter had spread out, many people in their circles laughed at the 
Casper family’s stupidity. 

The Casper family used to be prosperous and respectable, but ever since Rory and 
Becky’s divorce, they had often become the laughingstock of society. 

In Elmore’s eyes, his family wouldn’t have come to this point if it weren’t for Becky. 

Becky divorcing Rory had brought so much trouble to the Casper family. As though that 
wasn’t enough, she even brought her parents here and made a fool out of the family. It 
was like a slap in Elmore’s face. 

These grudges had been festering in Elmore’s heart for a long time now. Denise’s brief 
words were enough to enrage him once more. 



Elmore was so angry that he threw the cup in his hand onto the floor, shattering it into 
thousands of pieces. 

Jenifer pulled Denise’s sleeve, silently asking her to keep quiet. 

Denise stuck out her tongue. 

Just then, Rory arrived. “Grandpa?” 

The Casper family were all shocked at Rory’s appearance. 

Elmore asked, “What the hell happened to your face? Who punched you? Did Becky 
ask someone to beat you up?” 

In Elmore’s eyes, nobody would dare to go against the Casper family other than Becky. 

It was as though Becky’s sole purpose in life was to get the Casper family in trouble! 

Rory ignored his question. “Have you had breakfast already?” 

“Eat! Eat! Eat! I am not in the mood to eat! What the hell was Becky talking about in that 
video? Wasn’t Raina supposed to be in a coma? When did she come back from 
abroad? Explain!” 

Elmore didn’t like both Becky and Raina. 

To start with, the Morgan family was not very rich. They owned a shell company, which 
was indeed outstanding for an ordinary family, but they weren’t anywhere near the 
caliber of the Casper family. 

However, Rory fell for Raina and his brother fell for Babette. And in saving Rory’s life, 
Raina had fallen into a coma and had been in a vegetative state for the longest time. 
Rory wanted to marry Raina, but Elmore strongly opposed their union. At last, each of 
them made a concession. Babette married Amor, and the Casper family funded Raina’s 
medical bills abroad. 

Although Elmore wasn’t fond of Babette, he gradually came to accept her, rather than 
letting Raina marry into his family. 

When Becky, whom they thought was from a poor family, married Rory, Elmore 
naturally projected all his disgust on her. 

Though Elmore hated Becky, this didn’t extinguish his disgust for Raina. 

His eldest grandson had married such a useless wife. He didn’t want Rory to marry 
another useless woman from an ordinary family. 
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“Yeah. You and Becky divorced already. Why does she still pester us?” Denise butted 
in. 

Denise was the sort of person who wouldn’t learn her lesson. Now that she had a 
chance to kick Becky when she was down, she spoke without hesitation. 

Rory narrowed his eyes at her coldly and asked sharply, “And what about you? Have 
you apologized to Becky? Did she forgive you?” 

At the mention of this matter, Denise instantly faltered. She hid behind Jenifer and 
whined, “Mom, how could Rory say something like that?” 

“Enough. It’s none of your business,” said Jenifer, stepping aside to expose Denise. 

Denise pouted in displeasure. “What do you mean it has nothing to do with me? I’m a 
Casper! I’ll become a joke at school if word gets out!” 

Over the past few months, the Casper family had become the laughingstock several 
times thanks to Becky. 

“Grandpa, let’s talk in private,” said Rory. 

Elmore also didn’t want to deal with such a mess in front of the family, so he ordered 
Jenifer and Denise to have breakfast alone. 

After saying that, he looked at Rory and said, “Let’s talk in the study.” 

Rory nodded and followed Elmore. 

“Rory, if you don’t explain everything, I won’t let you leave this house today.” 

Elmore was obviously furious. He was angry with both Becky and Raina. 

Rory looked at his grandfather and explained casually, “Raina woke up from her coma, 
so she came back. As for Becky…” 

He paused for a while, wondering if he should tell Elmore that Becky was doing this to 
get back at him. 



However, as soon as he opened his mouth, the pain at the corner of his mouth 
reminded him of what Devin had said. 

Rory’s expression darkened. He paused for a few more seconds and then looked at 
Elmore again. “She’s right. I married her so that I wouldn’t have to marry the woman you 
arranged for me and I could wait for Raina to wake up.” 

Truth be told, Rory had only gotten into a relationship with Raina to rebel against his 
family. He didn’t love Raina that much. 

He couldn’t stand the marriage Elmore had arranged for him. Coincidentally, Raina was 
his girlfriend at the time, which made her his best choice. 

But later, in saving his life, Raina got into an accident. Before the operation, she pulled 
his sleeve and asked him if he would wait for her. 

Rory couldn’t bear to say “no” to his girlfriend who had just saved his life. 

Later, Raina fell into a coma. Then, Elmore told the Morgan family that only one of 
Babette and Raina could marry into the Casper family, which only stirred Rory’s 
rebellion further. 

That day, when he saw the plane carrying Raina take off, Rory pictured that the plane 
was pulled by a string held by Elmore—and he was that plane. 

Sure enough, a few days after Raina’s departure, Elmore arranged for him to meet a girl 
from a family of equal social rank. 

Rory had tried countless ways to resist, but he knew that if he left, Amor, his brother, 
would have to marry someone he didn’t love. 

For Amor’s sake, Rory chose to stay. And just as he was about to marry that rich lady, 
Becky appeared in his life. 

In order to save the Casper family’s reputation, Elmore had no choice but to let him 
marry Becky. 

The reason why he married Becky was that he wouldn’t need to marry the woman 
arranged by his grandfather and he could wait for Raina to wake up, but to be exact, 
Becky was a tool for him to rebel against Elmore. 

But later, his tool divorced him. 

For some reason, as he pondered over all of this, Rory felt some indescribable 
emotions. 



After Rory took a deep breath, he added, “I used Becky.” 
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“Yeah. You and Becky divorced already. Why does she still pester us?” 

Denise butted in. 

Denise was the sort of person who wouldn’t learn her lesson. Now that she 

had a chance to kick Becky when she was down, she spoke without 

hesitation. 

Rory narrowed his eyes at her coldly and asked sharply, “And what about 

you? Have you apologized to Becky? Did she forgive you?” 

At the mention of this matter, Denise instantly faltered. She hid behind Jenifer 

and whined, “Mom, how could Rory say something like that?” 

“Enough. It’s none of your business,” said Jenifer, stepping aside to expose 

Denise. 

Denise pouted in displeasure. “What do you mean it has nothing to do with 

me? I’m a Casper! I’ll become a joke at school if word gets out!” 
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Over the past few months, the Casper family had become the laughingstock 

several times thanks to Becky. 

“Grandpa, let’s talk in private,” said Rory. 

Elmore also didn’t want to deal with such a mess in front of the family, so he 

ordered Jenifer and Denise to have breakfast alone. 

After saying that, he looked at Rory and said, “Let’s talk in the study.” 

Rory nodded and followed Elmore. 

“Rory, if you don’t explain everything, I won’t let you leave this house today.” 

Elmore was obviously furious. He was angry with both Becky and Raina. 

Rory looked at his grandfather and explained casually, “Raina woke up from 

her coma, so she came back. As for Becky…” 

He paused for a while, wondering if he should tell Elmore that Becky was 

doing this to get back at him. 

However, as soon as he opened his mouth, the pain at the corner of his 

mouth reminded him of what Devin had said. 

Rory’s expression darkened. He paused for a few more seconds and then 

looked at Elmore again. “She’s right. I married her so that I wouldn’t have to 

marry the woman you arranged for me and I could wait for Raina to wake up.” 

Truth be told, Rory had only gotten into a relationship with Raina to rebel 

against his family. He didn’t love Raina that much. 

He couldn’t stand the marriage Elmore had arranged for him. Coincidentally, 

Raina was his girlfriend at the time, which made her his best choice. 

But later, in saving his life, Raina got into an accident. Before the operation, 

she pulled his sleeve and asked him if he would wait for her. 

Rory couldn’t bear to say “no” to his girlfriend who had just saved his life. 



Later, Raina fell into a coma. Then, Elmore told the Morgan family that only 

one of Babette and Raina could marry into the Casper family, which only 

stirred Rory’s rebellion further. 

That day, when he saw the plane carrying Raina take off, Rory pictured that 

the plane was pulled by a string held by Elmore—and he was that plane. 

Sure enough, a few days after Raina’s departure, Elmore arranged for him to 

meet a girl from a family of equal social rank. 

Rory had tried countless ways to resist, but he knew that if he left, Amor, his 

brother, would have to marry someone he didn’t love. 

For Amor’s sake, Rory chose to stay. And just as he was about to marry that 

rich lady, Becky appeared in his life. 

In order to save the Casper family’s reputation, Elmore had no choice but to 

let him marry Becky. 

The reason why he married Becky was that he wouldn’t need to marry the 

woman arranged by his grandfather and he could wait for Raina to wake up, 

but to be exact, Becky was a tool for him to rebel against Elmore. 

But later, his tool divorced him. 

For some reason, as he pondered over all of this, Rory felt some 

indescribable emotions. 

After Rory took a deep breath, he added, “I used Becky.” 
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